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Policy Change Related to Residential Meter Overuse Surcharge  
 

Dear Customer, 
 
 

We are writing to inform customers who have high residential meter usage, that on  

April 10, 2023 the North Weld County Water District Board of Directors, through  

Resolution No. 20230410-01 Adopted a Residential Meter Surcharge Policy. 

 

The policy’s intent is to deter water overuse by residential customers and reduce demand  

on the District’s water distribution system. The policy provides the following: 

 

Any customer with a residential water tap that exceeds their water usage allotment  

amount by three (3) acre-feet shall be required to pay an enhanced surcharge in the  

amount of $22.00 per thousand gallons, or as otherwise set forth on the District’s  

then current Fee Schedule, as may be amended from time to time. In general, a  

residential water tap is classified as a water tap with an allocation under four  

(4) acre-feet of water.  

 

The board determined that based on the current cost of water and current cash in Lieu  

Fees, the Fee Schedule will be amended, and a surcharge of $22.00 per thousand gallons  

will be applied for total water usage as stated above based on the current water year 

from November 2022 to October 2023 and from that year forward. 

                               2023                     2024 

To find your water allocation, please refer to your regular monthly bill, or contact the District. 

 

A correction to the surcharge policy start date, the surcharge will go 

into effect for the 2023 – 2024 water year. This will not affect                      

your current 2022-2023 rates.  


